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Jennifer Esposito -DNR- <jennifer.esposito@maryland.gov>

CAC Comments re: 2023-0072-V Murray (AA 170-23); 2023-0098-V Watson (AA 261-
23); 2023-0125-V Schreifels (AA 262-23)
Jennifer Esposito <jennifer.esposito@maryland.gov> Thu, Aug 3, 2023 at 1:11 PM
To: Charlotte Shearin -DNR- <charlotte.shearin@maryland.gov>

Good afternoon,

The Critical Area Commission has reviewed the following variances and we provide the
following comments:

2023-0072-V; Murray (AA 170-23): This office originally provided
comments on this case on May 31, 2023, opposing the request to construct a
pool with spa within steep slopes. The applicant has revised the original
submittal to reduce the size of the pool and deck to be located
entirely outside of the steep slopes. The submitted materials indicate that
the only impacts to the steep slopes are temporary in nature. Provided that
the steep slopes are stabilized in natural vegetation in the area where
temporary disturbance is proposed, we are not opposed to this request.
However, appropriate  mitigation is required. 
2023-0098-V; Watson (AA 261-23):  Appropriate mitigation is required.
2023-0125-V; Schriefels (AA 262-23): Appropriate mitigation is required. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
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Mark Wedemeyer, Director

Memorandum

To: Planner, Zoning Administration Section, Office of Planning and Zoning

From: Hala Flores, Engineer Manager, Department of Inspections and Permits

Date: August 8, 2023

Subject: 1113 Ridge Place, Crownsville MD, 21032
2023-0125-V

Request – Allow disturbance on slopes greater than 15% in LDA expanded buffer (17-8-201a and
18-13-104b and relief from R2 setback requirements

Review - This office has reviewed the subject variance request. The applicant proposes to construct a 2nd

floor addition to be placed over the 1st floor and creating no new lot coverage.

1- Provide a photo tour of the steep slopes/buffers where construction is proposed to document
stability.

2- As indicated in the response to the prefile comments, the limit of disturbance is less than 5000
SF, there is no existing SWM on site. SWM will need to be addressed per 17-8-405 for any added
imperviousness within the expanded buffer.

Determination – This office has no objection to this request as long as the comments above are
addressed with the building permit application.






